
 
 
 
  

 

 

Joel Denomy 
Technical Manager 
Regulatory Applications 
Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

tel 416 495 5676 
EGIregulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com 
 

Enbridge Gas Distribution  
500 Consumers Road 
North York, Ontario M2J 1P8 
Canada 
 

VIA Email, RESS and Courier 
 
 
July 31, 2019 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
  
Re:  Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 
        Ontario Energy Board (Board) File No.:  EB-2018-0142 
        Chippewas of the Thames First Nation, North Bay Northshore and Peninsula Roads            

and Saugeen First Nation Community Expansion Projects (Projects) 
 
On May 7, 2018 Union Gas Limited (“Union”) filed an application - EB-2018-0142 - with the 
Board for orders pursuant to Sections 36 (1) and 90 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, to 
construct three Community Expansion Projects: Chippewas of the Thames First Nation, North 
Bay Northshore and Peninsula Roads, and Saugeen First Nation. On November 29, 2018, the 
OEB placed the proceeding in abeyance due to loss of funding from the Natural Gas Grant 
Program.  
 
On April 24, 2019 Enbridge Gas filed an application – EB-2019-0139 - with the Board for the 
Chippewas of the Thames First Nations project.  In that application Enbridge Gas indicated that 
it would update the EB-2018-0142 application for the North Bay Northshore and Peninsula Road 
and Saugeen First Nation projects later in 2019. 
 
Enbridge Gas is currently updating the North Bay Northshore and Peninsula Road and Saugeen 
First Nation projects and will be filing these applications with the Board under different file 
numbers. Enbridge Gas is therefore requesting that the EB-2018-0142 application be 
withdrawn.  
 
In the event that you have any questions on the above or would like to discuss in more detail, 
please contact the undersigned.    
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
[original signed] 
 
 
Joel Denomy, M.A. CFA 
Technical Manager, Regulatory Applications 
 


